
Rep. Koleszar, Chair of the Michigan House Education Committee, 
  
I am a donor brother-in-law writing to support HB5174, which would require education about organ 
donation and the Donor Registry to all 9th graders in Michigan public schools. Many other states require 
education about organ donation. Michigan does not, which is extremely sad.   
  
If Michigan could match other states' new driver registration rates, we would see another 100,000 young people 
added annually to the Donor Registry. In 2023, Michigan had 578 organ donors and 1858 tissue donors. We can do 
better than this with more education. 
  
The Michigan Donor Family Council is proud to support organ eye and tissue donation in our state.  
The more people educated on organ, eye, and tissue donation, the more lives we enhance and save.  
  
Currently, 2,400 Michigan adults are waiting for a life-saving organ transplant. An additional 16,000 Michigan 
adults linger on dialysis, many of whom would benefit from a kidney transplant.  
  
I am asking for prompt passage of this critical legislation. I appreciate your consideration.  
  
Sincerely,  

  
Walt  
  
Walter O Herndon Jr., Donor Brother-in-law  
Chief Financial Officer  
Michigan Donor Family Council 
Organ Donation Saves and Enhances Lives 
C: 313-600-2566 
Visit us at www.michigandonorfamilycouncil.org 
Follow MDFC on Facebook  
Join the Michigan Organ Donor Registry! 
Get your Donate Life License Plate Today! 
  

 
 

https://www.legislature.mi.gov/(S(4uidnv5ui3org4zo3l00qviz))/mileg.aspx?page=GetObject&objectname=2023-HB-5174
https://nam11.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.michigandonorfamilycouncil.org%2F&data=05%7C02%7Clrose%40house.mi.gov%7Ca4cb70d509cd46df232b08dc3c667a68%7C2d22da34df4044e581670c9860b4a3a9%7C1%7C0%7C638451658059982155%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=MAiesILvOxivoVb3UUxc4zGwEvvNbFHS5mnaD%2B3eMZw%3D&reserved=0
https://nam11.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.facebook.com%2FMichiganDonorFamilyCouncil%2F&data=05%7C02%7Clrose%40house.mi.gov%7Ca4cb70d509cd46df232b08dc3c667a68%7C2d22da34df4044e581670c9860b4a3a9%7C1%7C0%7C638451658059988162%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=4oQh1IkBZqYQ32CjbIasC1uOvIE%2BzuWqG3sxR2N3BkY%3D&reserved=0
https://nam11.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.michigan.gov%2Fsos%2Fall-services%2Forgan-donor-designation%23%3A~%3Atext%3DTo%2520join%2520the%2520state%2520organ%2520donor%2520registry%2520online%252C%2CLast%2520four%2520digits%2520of%2520your%2520Social%2520Security%2520number&data=05%7C02%7Clrose%40house.mi.gov%7Ca4cb70d509cd46df232b08dc3c667a68%7C2d22da34df4044e581670c9860b4a3a9%7C1%7C0%7C638451658059994596%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=vo0CS%2BqCd%2Bv3qSZ9NqllcJ0%2BMGOuYgDqY27OU2NMMKM%3D&reserved=0
https://nam11.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.michigan.gov%2Fsos%2Fall-services%2Forgan-donor-designation%23%3A~%3Atext%3DTo%2520join%2520the%2520state%2520organ%2520donor%2520registry%2520online%252C%2CLast%2520four%2520digits%2520of%2520your%2520Social%2520Security%2520number&data=05%7C02%7Clrose%40house.mi.gov%7Ca4cb70d509cd46df232b08dc3c667a68%7C2d22da34df4044e581670c9860b4a3a9%7C1%7C0%7C638451658060001548%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=4SX0xxxBD1nkEG4t5jN93F75ze2mnPhwU39pGg0B12k%3D&reserved=0

